









St Hilary School










1st July 2019
PGL Barton Hall Year 6 Camp – Friday 12th July to Sunday 14th July 
Dear Parent(s) / Carers,

 I am writing with some final details about camp this year and with a couple of requests to assist with the final stages of organisation.

Centre details:
Address: 
PGL Barton Hall, Kingskerwell Road, Torquay, Devon, TQ2 8JY
Tel: 

0333 321 2100


Emergency school mobile number:
07517920424
In case of an emergency during school hours please contact us via Dot in the school office.
Camp Itinerary:
	Friday
	Children to come to school at the usual time.

Leave bags to the right of the entrance gate, not blocking the gate or steps would be ideal.

Please then say your goodbyes as departure time is only approximate – between 9.30 and 10am.

Coach to Barton Hall - to arrive for 12.30.

The children (in 3 activity groups) then have 2 afternoon activity sessions followed by dinner and an evening entertainment activity.

	Saturday
	After breakfast, the children complete two morning and two afternoon activity sessions in their groups.

In the evening they have dinner and then an evening entertainment session before bed.

	Sunday
	The same format as for Saturday except that after dinner the children will return to St Hilary rather than evening entertainments!

We aim to leave by 6.30pm and arrive back by approximately – 9pm
However, please do keep an eye out for updates regarding our progress with the return journey and any adjustments we might be making regarding the pick-up time.


A provisional list of the specific activities has been provided by the centre, however to avoid disappointments that may be caused by changes to this, we will inform the children on the final activity list they will complete on their arrival at the camp.

Invitation to an information meeting:

There will be a brief meeting to clarify any details regarding the weekend on Thursday 4th July at 3.45 in class 6. Please do not feel obliged to attend, could you please let me know if you will or will not be attending via your child’s planner (if no-one is coming then I won’t bake a cake!) I will put any details from this meeting onto the class page of the school website.

Payment request:

If you have not already, please settle the remaining balance for the cost of the camp - £140 as soon as possible to enable the school to make final payments and arrangements.
Please find attached:

· A kit list of all of the things children will need for camp 
· Parental Consent form

· ‘Administration of Medicine Form’ - complete this if your child needs to take any medication(s) and then hand it to me ASAP (you will need to complete one per medication your child requires. 

If your child requires Calpol at any stage throughout the trip, we will administer it unless you inform us otherwise in advance – please do so via your child’s planner. 
I hope that this provides all of the information you might need, but please feel free to phone, email or pop in and ask if you would like any further clarification.

Kindest regards
Rob Hamshar
